STOWEY-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held in the Methodist Hall on the 2nd March 2011.
Present: Councillors K Betton (Chairman), K Tatham, A Thornhill, E Blackman, Mrs E Balmforth, R Brewer, J K Knibbs, T Jutsum and J Hope. There was one parishioner present.
1.       APOLOGIES



There were none.
2.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 2nd February 2011 having been circulated, were agreed, signed and dated.
3.
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
There were none.
4.
MEMBERS DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST IN MATTERS ON THE 
AGENDA

There were none.
5.
CHAIRMAN’S REPORT

The Chairman reported that New Leaf Tree & Garden Services have reported a potential problem with an Ash tree near the Village Hall. However, it would  appear to belong to the neighbouring property and the information has been passed to the Village Hall Committee for their information.
He also reported that Councillor Blackman has raised neighbours’ concerns on the recent changes at The Butchers Arms where a takeaway has been opened. The question of whether this amounts to a change of use will be queried with B&NES.

6a
PLANNING APPLICATIONS


There were none.
6b
RESULTS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS

i) Mistletoe Cottage, Sutton Hill Rd, Bishop Sutton
Erection of two dwellings on land adjacent to Mistletoe Cottage.
Permitted.
ii) Danesborough, Sutton Hill Rd, Bishop Sutton

Erection of a dwelling in the rear garden.

Permitted.

7.    DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
           The District Councillor gave a brief update on events at B&NES.
 
8.
YOUTH CHAMPION

Following the reduction in funding from B&NES for youth activities in the Chew Valley, Mrs Kite (the previous leader of the Bishop Sutton Youth Club) is trying to organise a Steering Committee of “Youth Champions” from parishes and churches around the valley who would be able to fund raise the money needed to employ a youth worker for the Chew Valley. The meeting will take place on 21st March. Councillor Brewer volunteered to attend the meeting and bring a report to the next Parish Council meeting but is unable to commit the time needed to become the “youth champion” for this parish,
9.
ROTARY CLUB OF CHELWOOD BRIDGE – COMMUNITY AWARD
The deadline for nominations is the 31st March. There were no suggestions made at the meeting.
10.
CHANGE OF DATE FOR MAY AND JULY MEETINGS
It is necessary to change the date of the meeting for May to the 11th May due to the Local Elections. It is also necessary to change the date of the July meeting to 13th July for operational reasons. This was proposed by Councillor Jutsum, seconded by Councillor Balmforth and unanimously agreed.
11.
PARISH CLUSTER MEETING
The meeting will take place on the 30th March. If there are any items for the agenda please advise the Clerk before the 10th March deadline.
12.
BISHOP SUTTON SOCIETY
The Bishop Sutton Society has requested permission to plant a Christmas tree in one of the flower beds at the Village Hall. This was discussed in detail, however, it was thought that even if the tree was planted in a container to constrain the roots as was suggested, it could still become too large for the raised flower bed. The question of sight lines for traffic was also raised as this is on a bend in the road. There were also concerns about overhanging into the car park and the pavement. Not wishing to be seen as killjoys, a suggestion was made that a smaller, more appropriate sized tree for such a flower bed, might be considered which could be decorated with lights at Christmas. The suggestion will be put to the society. 
13.
PLAY AREA
A quarterly inspection report has been received from B&NES. There was nothing urgent in the report, but a few minor items needing attention which Councillor Brewer volunteered to attend to. 
14.
HEDGEROWS, ROADS & PAVEMENTS

i)
Speed of traffic through Stowey. A letter has been received from a resident in Stowey who is concerned about the speed of traffic through the village. It was decided to ask B&NES to monitor the speed to assess the extent of the problem.
ii)
A368 Wick Rd. It was reported that there is a large pothole near the centre line, in the road between Old Pit Garage and the Village Hall. This will be reported to B&NES.
iii)
Walleycourt Rd. The verges and hedges around the lake have been cut by Bristol Water. It was felt that a very good job had been done and that they should be thanked for this. A letter of thanks will be sent.
iv)
A368 Wick Rd. It appears that there is to be some work on the zig zag lines outside the school. However, the neighbours and this council have not been made aware of this and this will be queried with B&NES.
v)
A368. A resident has raised concerns on the speed of traffic along the stretch entering Bishop Sutton from the Stowey direction.  
15.
FOOTPATHS


There was nothing to report.

16.
FINANCES 
i)
Request from Bishop Sutton Cricket Club for a grant. The cricket club has requested financial assistance to service the gang mowers. It was proposed by Councillor Jutsum and seconded by Councillor Hope that an amount of up to £200 be granted upon receipt of a copy of the invoice. This was unanimously agreed. 
ii)
Cheques for signature.

Details of the current financial situation were given: -

Current Account




£125.77
Clubs & Societies Reserve



£12,315.32
PO Investment Account



CLOSED
Cheques to pay: -

A J Drysdale (1286)




£250.00
New Leaf Tree & Garden (1287)


£95.00

Stowey House Far (1288)



£14.30

Filer’s Coaches (1289)



£80.00

Parish Cleaner (1290)



£102.78

Clerk’s Salary (1291)



£272.59
Clerk’s Expenses (1291)



£26.78

HMRC (1292)




£68.40

It was recommended that £750.00 be transferred from the Reserve Account to the Current Account. Adoption of the Financial Statement was proposed by Councillor Thornhill seconded by Councillor Mrs Balmforth and unanimously agreed. 
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DATE OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on Wednesday 6th April 2011 at 7.30pm in the Methodist Hall. There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.25pm.
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